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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Acting Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No.: 
468-A

Committee:
Consumer Affairs


Title:
A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to licensing the retail sale of tobacco products.  




Sponsor:
The Speaker (Council Member Vallone), Council Member Koslowitz, et. al., (at the request of the Mayor)

Summary of Legislation:
This legislation would amend various sections of the Administrative Code to transfer licensing functions related to the retail sale of tobacco products from the Department of Finance (DOF) to the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA).  Such functions include issuance, regulation, renewal, suspension and revocation of licenses. The act would increase fees for licenses, reduce the number of violations for mandatory revocation, increase penalties for violations, and issue violations to the actual site of the retailer rather than the owner to prevent “flipping”of properties by retail owners. All licensing functions for tobacco wholesalers would remain with the Department of Finance.  This act is intended to streamline licensing process and improve enforcement of the Tobacco Product Regulation Act in relation to the problem of illegal sales of tobacco products to minors. 

Effective Date:
This local law would take effect 180 days after enactment, but would be applicable to existing licenses.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2001


Fiscal Impact Statement:

FY2000
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY2001
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY2002

Revenues (+)
0
$1.2 million
$775,000

Expenditures(-)
0
($213,000)
($213,000)

Net
0
$987,000
$562,000

Impact on Revenues:
The transfer of licensing responsibilities to DCA will result in fees for licenses increasing from ten dollars per year to $110 for two years. The Department of Finance currently collects $150,000 in license fees annually.  This act anticipates new revenues to the City (net of the $150,000 formerly collected by DOF), of $1.2 million in the first full year including new fees revenue of $1.09 million and $100,000 in anticipated new fines revenue.  The $775,000 in the outyears is comprised of $675,000 from new fees revenue and $100,000 from fines.

Impact on Expenditures: 
Five positions will be added to DCA for tobacco licensing functions; $131,000 is personal service costs and $83,000 is for other than personal services.  The increased revenues will cover these costs.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
Revenue from license fees.


Source of Information:
Department of Consumer Affairs

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By: 
David Hoghe, Supervising Legislative Financial Analyst
Staci Emanuel, Assistant Director
City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
Intro. No.468 was introduced November 17, 1998.

FIS History:
A hearing on Intro. No.468 was held February 9, 1999 and a hearing on Intro 468-A was conducted November 17, 1999.  Intro. No. 468-A will be considered by the Committee on January 7, 2000.

